
NEW HAMPSHIRE MUNICIPAL MANAGERS ASSOCIATION 
MEETING MINUTES 

May 18, 2007 

Participants: John Scruton; Jessie Levine; Steve Fournier; Russ Dean 

Absent: Sue Desruisseaux; Julia Griffin; Jill Collins 

1. Erin Batstone is working on the Blue Mermaid for the Thursday night meal and 
will e-mail members who have signed up for the conference when the details are 
in place. 

2. Russ will talk to Jeni Eldridge at LGC about getting staff assistance for the 
sponsorship mailing. 

3. Jessie will talk to ICMA to see if they will work with NHMMA on a scholarship for 
the 2007 conference. Primex will also provide a scholarship up to $1250 for 
ICMA and will also provide a scholarship for the NHMMA conference. Jessie is 
the contact for scholarship applicants. N.B. – Talked to Michele Frisbee and she 
said that ICMA will give free registration to any members who need it as long as 
other funds are matched by NHMMA. When we have the names selected, we 
must send names of individuals to Sally Burnett (sburnett@icma.org). 

4. Jessie said that she had received a request from Paul Henle of the Granite State 
Fair Tax Coalition, who asked to be the speaker at one of NHMMA’s monthly 
meetings. John Scruton said he would be opposed to the idea as he did not think 
it was a suitable use of our meetings. Others agreed and the request will be 
denied. 

5. Jessie will talk to Peter Joseph about the September program on planning for the 
future of the profession and whether that is still on schedule. 

6. Russ Dean asked about NHMMA’s involvement in ICMA credentialing and John 
Scruton said that ICMA has in the past paid for the aptitude test and costs for 
credentialing, but not for the 360 degree follow-up portion. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Jessie Levine 
2nd vice president 
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